


Haverford Township Shade Tree Commission 
Meeting Minutes - June 24, 2013 

 
A meeting of the Haverford Township Shade Tree Commission was held at the Haverford Township Municipal Building 
on June 24, 2013 and was called to order at 7:30 PM by Chair Jeanne Angell.  
 
In attendance:  Janae Alberts, Mark Anderson, Jeanne Angell, Joseph Celia, Paul Orner and Doreen Saar. 
 
326 Kenmore Road 
 
John Reyer (property owner) presented the subdivision plans which were reviewed by the Commission. After a 
discussion of the options available, the Commission made the following recommendations to the property owners:  

 
• Swamp White Oak, Redbud and Serviceberry were the species recommended to be planted on Lot 1. 
• Red Maple and Swamp White Oak were the species recommended to be planted on Lot 2. 
 

1504 Steel Road 
 
Joseph Klodarska (property owner) and a representative from Herbert E MacCombie, Jr, PE presented the subdivision 
plans which were reviewed by the Commission. After a discussion of the options available, the Commission made the 
following recommendations to the property owners: 
 
The required five street trees would be planted as follows: 

 
• Two large specie trees (Swamp White Oak/Red Maple) would be planted set back from Steel Road. 
• One large specie tree (October Glory – Red Maple) would be planted on the adjoining property (1510 Steel 

Road). 
• Two large specie trees (Hornbeam/American Holly) would be planted on the Hillside Avenue side of Parcel A. 
 

Six additional trees would be planted on Parcel A consisting of two large specie trees (Hornbeams), two large specie 
native trees and two small specie native trees. 
 
20 West Mercer Avenue 
 
The Commission reviewed the subdivision plans submitted by the property owners of 20 West Mercer Avenue; neither 
the property owner nor a representative was present at the meeting. As the subdivision plans as submitted did not meet 
the requirements of § 170-6B of the Code, the Commission recommended that the property owners be requested to 
submit revised plans. 
 
The next meeting of the Commission is scheduled for Monday, July 22, 2013 at 7:30 PM. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 9:45 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 

Mark D Anderson 
 
Mark D Anderson 


